

The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury

Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN
Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999
St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ
Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk

Safeguarding Reps.: Victoria McNeill 07913 073575 (St Luke's)

& Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

Psalter Week IV Sunday Cycle C W/day Cycle II	FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT Laetare Sunday			
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention
Sat 26 th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
Sun 27th	Fourth Sunday of Lent	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Mair Tunstall's Int's (nee Thomas)
		11:00am	Mass	Anne Sutton (RIP)
Mon 28th	Ferial	NO PUBLIC MASS		
Tue 29th	Ferial	6:15pm	Mass	The Leneghan Family Intentions
Wed 30th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Fr Jim Gavigan (RIP)
Thur 31st	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	EP Intentions
Fri 1st		9:00am	Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament	
April	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Clergy Fund - Sick & Retired Priests
Sat 2 nd	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Eileen Fitzgibbon (RIP)
Sun 3 rd	Fifth Sunday of Lent	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
		11:00am	Mass	Sara & Gerry Broome Golden Wedding Thanksgiving

THURSDAY MORNING MASS: This Thursday we look forward to welcoming the KS1 children from our primary school to the morning Mass at 9:30am.



EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT: This very special time for prayer and adoration will take place before morning Mass on this Friday, the first Friday of the month, at 9:00am.

PASTORAL LETTER: This weekend a Pastoral Letter from Bishop Mark will be read at all our Masses. A copy can be found on our website at: https://www.stlukesparish.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Fourth-Sunday-in-Lent-Pastoral-Letter-2022.pdf. Some copies are available at the back of church for those with no easy access to our webpage.

SYNODAL PROCESS: The "Listening Phase" will come to a conclusion in the next few weeks. An electronic form of the diocesan synthesis and Bishop Mark's discernment should be available on 10th April for those who participated in the process.

A NOTE FOR YOUR DIARY: The relics of St Bernadette of Lourdes will visit our Diocese on 13th/14th September, being received at St Werburgh's in Chester at 10:00am on the morning of Wednesday 14th. Further details will follow in due course.



NEWS FROM ST LUKE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL: St Luke's Class 5 were on residential this week. They had a wonderful time, experiencing new challenges and working together as a team. It was the turn of Class 3 & 4 to visit church for their class Mass this week; their teachers were very proud of the way they contributed throughout.

ช ያ A Lenten Alms collection tin will be available in the church porch throughout Lent for any donations you may wish to make. 🕈 ያ



Don't forget to set your clocks ahead I hour this weekend!





St Luke's Parish, Frodsham sometimes collects personal information about parishioners.

PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to

include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):

Fr Jim McGrath Kathleen Edwards Jane Gibson Claire Taylor Fr Pat Munroe Helen Grimes Kath Grossmith Beatrice Bathgate Fr Paul Hughes Karen Dolan Judith Whim Mary Statham Deacon Michael Cafferata Tony Wakefield Ian Hobson For people having cancer

June CunniffeCarol NordmannNora FyldesCora SharkeyTimothy James ClearyMartin CribbKathleen GarvieChris PownallAmy SelmanJim CorriganBetty NelsonJohn MannionHugh McNeilEric & Margaret YoungBernard Timberlake



treatment



BAPTISMS: A warm welcome to **Arthur Matthew Smout**, who will be baptised into God's family this Sunday, 27th March at St Luke's. We pray that Arthur may live a long and happy life, and that he and his family will be guided by the Holy Spirit at all times.

Congratulations and welcome also to Kitty May & Dylan Brian Bleakley Williams who were baptised at St Luke's last Sunday.

STATIONS OF THE CROSS: There will be Stations of the Cross this **Wednesday**, **30**th **March**, at St Cuthbert's Church at **10:00am**. All are welcome to join us for this beautiful service.





HELPING UKRAINIAN REFUGEES: A coffee morning and Bazaar is to be held in St. Laurence Parish Hall, Church St., Frodsham (near Costa) on Saturday, 9th April, 10am -2pm. All funds raised will go through DEC (Disaster Emergency Committee) to the Red Cross to help Ukrainian refugees. Any donations of books, bric-a-brac & tombola prizes can be left in the porch at St. Luke's. Cakes can be taken directly to the hall on the day of sale or contact Mary

Lunt on 735328 or 07732791772.

UKRAINIAN REFUGEES: Caritas is currently working with the Catholic Social Action Network to see how we as a Diocese can respond to the current crisis. Individuals who are already offering to host refugee families through the government's matching and homesforukraine scheme are advised to link with an organisation with refugee experience. The CSAN Ukraine Toolkit is being continuously updated and is available at: https://www.csan.org.uk/ukraine/

OFFERTORY ENVELOPES: New offertory envelopes for the coming financial year are now available at the back of church. Please collect your named box as soon as possible. If you no longer require these envelopes please let the office know so we can amend our records. Thank you!





RECOLLECTION AND REFLECTION SESSION - MARY'S WAY OF THE CROSS: To be held at St Luke's Parish Centre on Saturday, 2nd April, 10am-2pm. We hope you can join us for this Lenten period of prayer, discussion, and reflection. Light refreshments will be provided, but please bring your own lunch. Please complete the attendance form in the church foyer.

PASSOVER MEAL: We are delighted that once again we can celebrate this wonderful event on Wednesday 13th April 2022 at 6.30p.m in St Luke's Parish Centre. Please do try and join us. Entrance is by ticket only: £10 for Adults and £5 for children under the age of 12. Tickets are available from either Pat McNeil 07990 501786 or Pauline Stitt 07749 013320. We would appreciate help with setting up and clearing away after the meal.



OFFERTORY COLLECTION: A recent count of the loose plate offerings came to £879.43. Your constant generosity is very much appreciated. The final amount raised for the CAFOD Family Fast Day Collection was £295.00, which has been forwarded on to CAFOD. Thank you to all who contributed to this collection, and those who donated online. If you are making an Offertory to Church by cheque, please make it payable to 'St Luke's Frodsham'. Thank you.

FOODBANK: Our monthly collection will take place this weekend. All donations will be gratefully received, particularly any Easter treats.

Upcoming Events

Wednesday, 30th March
Saturday, 2nd April
Sunday, 3rd April
Wednesday, 13th April
Saturday, 2nd April
Sunday, 3rd April
Sunday, 3rd April
Sunday, 13th April
Sunday, 15th April
Friday, 15th April
Sunday, 24th April



Wishing all Mothers a very Happy Mother's Day

